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	Management Activity Report
	June 5th, 2020



US 6 Phase 2: Staff presented the request to modify the schedule to the Erie Regional Planning Commission / MPO this week. The MPO committee approved a Resolution authorizing the modification. We are now slated for funding in State fiscal year 2022 (July 2022 – June 2023).   

IAC / Sawmill Parkway: As I stated previously, our target for EDA grant first submission was this week. There has been a significant development that is greatly affecting our timeline relative to the IAC facility. The grant program is largely driven by jobs created – the proposed purchase and opening of LEWCO at the IAC building was our best chance of securing the funding. This week, we learned that LEWCO is no longer purchasing the building because a different company has just had their offer accepted by IAC. At this time, we know very little about this new group. All communication has been through a broker representing the company. While this is mostly good news, it does impact our grant timeline. EDA begins making funding decisions on 9/30. If not submitted by then, our application won’t be considered in the first round of funding decisions. In addition, it’s advantageous to have multiple funding sources working together. Due to the timing, we likely won’t have negotiated packages from JobsOhio or ODOT Jobs and Commerce by the 9/30 date, which weakens our application. The 9/30 date isn’t a hard deadline, as this is a rolling grant opportunity. However, the funding availability is fixed and is first come, first serve. It’s safe to assume applications received after the first funding decisions will be competing for less funding. We’re working on contingency options to work around these issues. Once I know more about the developments, I’ll keep Council posted. 
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CARES Act Funding:
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